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Item 8
M E M O R A N D U M

February 17, 2009

TO: Transportation Planning Board

FROM: Ronald F. Kirby
Director of Transportation Planning

SUBJECT: Review of Comments Received and Recommended Responses on
Project Submissions for Inclusion in  the Air Quality Conformity
Assessment for the 2009 CLRP and FY 2010-2015 TIP

Background

At the January 28, 2009 meeting, the Board was briefed on the project
submissions for the draft 2009 Financially Constrained Long Range
Transportation Plan (CLRP) and the FY 2010-2015 Transportation Improvement
Program (TIP), which were released for public comment and agency review at
the TPB Citizens Advisory Committee (CAC) meeting on January 15, 2009.  This
public comment period closed on February 14, 2009.

Public comments submitted by individuals, organizations, and businesses were
posted as they were received on the TPB web site at 
http://www.mwcog.org/transportation/public/comments.asp.    This memorandum
provides recommended responses to comments received through the close of
the public comment period on February 14, 2009. 

The Board will be briefed on the comments received and recommended
responses at the February 18, 2009 meeting.

Comments and Responses

The three comments received through the close of the public comment period
and recommended responses are as follows:

1. Comment
Disapproval is expressed of the expansion of route I-66 in Arlington
County.
Response: On January 28, 2008, the TPB responded to similar
comments on the inclusion of the I-66 Spot Improvements Project in the
2007 CLRP.  The response stated that VDOT had conducted public
hearings on this project and the TPB had received and considered these
comments and believed that on balance the project is beneficial and
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should move forward.  

2. Comment
The K Street Busway project in the District of Columbia should not be
postponed again, and that the delay is justifiable only if the funding is
committed to make the transit way streetcar-ready when built. 

Response:
DDOT has provided the following response: “K Street provides an
important transportation linkage for those that live, work, and play in the
District of Columbia.  As mentioned in your comments, earlier feasibility
studies have resulted in a busway concept that is generally agreed upon
by stakeholders in the corridor.  However, additional design/engineering
of the entire right-of-way is needed before construction can begin.”

3. Comment:
The construction of the Columbia Pike Streetcar Project in Arlington and
Fairfax Counties should be removed from the CLRP and TIP because
funding is not clearly identified as required by federal regulations.

Response: 
Arlington County staff has provided the following response:.  “Arlington
and Fairfax County have adopted the Columbia Pike Streetcar project as
a priority for funding.  Arlington County’s adopted CIP only goes out to
2010, and provides funding to complete the environmental planning and
preliminary engineering for the project.  Absent any other sources of
funding, the County would fund the Columbia Pike Streetcar from bond
funds supported by the local Transportation Infrastructure Fund (local
Commercial Real Estate Tax) and the existing state transit capital formula
reimbursement program.  Should the County Board’s priorities change in
the future, the corresponding changes to the TIP and CLRP will be
made.”












